



DASB SENATE MEETING MINUTES

Wednesday, October 28<sup>th</sup>, 2020

4:00 pm

Remotely Via Zoom

**Chair:** Katelyn Pan

**Contact:** [dasbpresident@fhda.edu](mailto:dasbpresident@fhda.edu)

Dennis Shannakian is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting.

Phone one-tap: US: [+16699006833](tel:+16699006833), [93992341219#](tel:+193992341219) or [+14086380968](tel:+14086380968), [93992341219#](tel:+193992341219)

Meeting URL: [https://fhda-](https://fhda.edu.zoom.us/j/93992341219?pwd=ZmpBYUhHOEZuSndZSytER3o3Vk1OZz09&from=msft)

[edu.zoom.us/j/93992341219?pwd=ZmpBYUhHOEZuSndZSytER3o3Vk1OZz09&from=msft](https://fhda.edu.zoom.us/j/93992341219?pwd=ZmpBYUhHOEZuSndZSytER3o3Vk1OZz09&from=msft)

Meeting ID: 939 9234 1219

Passcode: 008142

Join by Telephone

For higher quality, dial a number based on your current location.

Dial:

US: +1 669 900 6833 or +1 408 638 0968 or +1 346 248 7799 or +1 253 215 8782 or +1 646 876 9923 or +1 301 715 8592 or +1 312 626 6799

Meeting ID: 939 9234 1219

[International numbers](#)

Call to Order

Katelyn called the meeting to order at 4:01 pm.

Roll Call

	Present	Absent	Excused	Late	Left Early
Katelyn P	X				
Michael W	X				
Grace L	X				
Kimberly L	X				
Kirana R	X			X (4:05 pm)	
Yuetong Z	X				
Ananya B	X				
Kaitlyn P	X				
Sparkle C	X				
Matthew H	X				
Jeffrey K	X				
Fatema K	X				
Iris K	X				

Sam L	X				
Alice L	X			X (4:10 pm)	
Nowara M	X				
Anthony N	X				
Khoa N	X				
Yvette R	X				
Arushi S			X		
Kishore S	X				X (6:00 pm)
Abdur S	X				
Britney T	X				
Kevin T	X				
Erin Z	X				

### Approval of Minutes

- October 21, 2020
- **Abdur moved to approve the minutes from October 21, 2020**
  - **Seconded by Nowara**
    - **No objections**

### **Motion passes on consensus**

***Senators present: Katelyn P, Michael W, Grace L, Kimberly L, Yuetong Z, Ananya B, Kaitlyn P, Sparkle C, Matthew H, Jeffrey K, Fatema K, Iris K, Sam L, Nowara M, Anthony N, Khoa N, Yvette R, Kishore S, Abdur S, Britney T, Kevin T, Erin Z***

### Public Comments

*Please note: This segment of the meeting is reserved for persons desiring to address the DASB Senate on any matter of concern that is not stated on the agenda. A time limit of two (2) minutes per speaker and five (5) minutes per topic shall be observed. The law does not permit any action to be taken, nor extended discussion of any items not on the agenda. The DASB Senate may briefly respond to statements made or questions posed. (California Government Code §54954.3).*

- Katelyn announced Yuetong's birthday is coming up and everyone said happy birthday.
- Casey promoted the De Anza Discord and Subreddit and encouraged everyone to use it.
- Michael shared he would like DASB to experiment with a Slack server for one week and will send out a link later. He also mentioned if everyone agrees DASB will possibly switch to the Slack server for communication.
- Kirana reminded DASB to respond to Teju from last week's Proposition 15 and 16 presentation for updates. She also shared she will be hosting phone banking sessions starting Friday until Tuesday and asked Senators to sign up.
- Jeffrey shared there will be a party on Election day and any volunteers will be getting food sent to their house through a food delivery service.

### Advisor Announcements

*Please note: Advisor is limited to two minutes. The Senate cannot take action or respond to items during Advisor Announcements.*

- Hyon Chu introduced the new interim Flea Market Coordinator.
  - Mohamed introduced himself
- Hyon Chu shared Dr. Holmes is interested in setting up a bi-quarterly student leadership luncheon and encouraged everyone to vote.

### Senate Announcements

*Please note: Senators are limited to two minutes. The Senate cannot take action or respond to items during Senate Announcements.*

No Senate announcements.

### Student Trustee Announcements

*Please note: The Student Trustee is limited to two minutes. The Senate cannot take action or respond to items during Student Trustee Announcements.*

No Student Trustee announcements.

### Shared Governance Reports

- Nathan shared Curriculum Committee has been deliberating about Gavin Newsom's newly passed bill requiring Ethnic Studies to be a GE requirement. He then shared what the changes will be to the CSU GE guidelines and mentioned it would be in effect starting next year. He also mentioned the committee has been experiencing a disconnect regarding mentorship best practices.
- Iris shared Equity Action Council announced DDEAC is the district level committee for EAC and have received board priorities from them. She also shared the bulk of the meeting was going over the Student Equity Plan.
- Kimberly shared information about the updated Board Policy and Administrative Procedures 4253 proposal and shared there was discussion about whether or not there should be student voting seats on Academic Senate.
- Luiza shared IPBT student representatives had a meeting with the Chair of IPBT and President Holmes, and there was some confusion with the information presented.
- Grace explained in detail what the document presented by IPBT's Chair reads and means.
- Esha shared IPBT decided to rediscuss Proposal B, all members except for two voted in favor of the proposal, and it will be presented to College Council on Thursday. She also

shared IPBT approved Strong Workforce Program funds to be spent on career technical education.

- Jeffrey shared APBT passed the budget proposal with 7 yes' and 2 nos', and they also talked about two unfilled positions.
- Yvette shared ASFC has elected new members onto the Senate and the main purpose of the meeting was to give an overview of recent training and discuss bylaw changes.
- Sparkle shared Classified Senate discussed Guided Pathways and they would like to hear student feedback.
- Anthony shared there were 2 yes votes for Budget 1 and 7 yes votes for Budget 2, and he explained what that means.
- Kimberly shared College Council's next meeting is on Thursday and major decisions and conversations around the budget will take place. She encouraged those interested to attend.
- Britney shared SSPBT asked to revote on Budget Proposal 1 considering IPBT and APBT were given a second Budget Proposal, but SSPBT was denied due to each PBT is considered an independent body.
- Kirana shared the Max Plan meeting is after November 1<sup>st</sup>, so a revote is not possible.
- Katelyn shared there was a meeting for all presidents of community colleges to discuss reopening campuses and it was decided it will be very difficult to open up campus for athletes due to Santa Clara County guidelines. She also mentioned there will be continued conversation about opening up campus for athletes.

#### Inter Club Council Reports

- Karina shared ICC has added a new position which is the ICC Chair of Equity and shared the positions purpose.

#### Internal Committee Reports

- Michael shared Elections Committee is still figuring out a weekly date to meet.
- Iris shared DNE Committee failed to elect a Vice Chair and they went over Fall quarter plans including a Friendsgiving event.
- Grace shared Finance Committee approved \$800 for the Silvia Chalista Memorial Scholarship, they discussed sending out a survey to programs to understand how they will be spending their funds this year, they discussed sending out a message to programs to let

them know they are allowed to request for line item transfer requests, and they are interviewing interns tomorrow.

- Kimberly shared SRS' last meeting was canceled due to an emergency.
- Yuetong shared ES will be adding their third Senator this Friday and will be holding Vice Chair elections shortly after. They are working on promoting the Eco Fund and Environmental Sustainability Workshop, and they are starting to plan Self-Care Week.
- Ananya shared Legislative Affairs is still working on projects from last week.
- Kaitlyn shared Flea Market Committee went over presentations about general information about the Flea Market and information from last year regarding the Flea Market.
- Kirana shared Marketing Committee officially has 3 interns and 3-4 prospective interns. She shared they discussed the newsletter and Canvas shell and came up with templates for both.

#### Consent Calendar

1. Add Arushi Sharma as Vice Chair of Finance Committee
  2. Add Kishore Srinivas as Vice Chair of Legislative Affairs Committee
  3. Add Lianna Vaughan to Environmental Sustainability Committee
  4. Add Lianna Vaughan to Diversity and Events Committee
  5. Add Matthew Holt to Campus Facilities Committee
  6. Add Fatema Kazi to Diversity and Events
  7. Add Britney Tran to Diversity and Events
  8. Add Erin Zhong to Diversity and Events
  9. Add Kevin Trinh as Vice Chair of Flea Market
  10. Add Daya Lee as Intern for Flea Market
- **Nathan moved to approve the consent calendar**
    - **Seconded by Kimberly**
      - **No objections**

#### **Motion passes on consensus**

***Senators present: Katelyn P, Michael W, Grace L, Kimberly L, Kirana R, Yuetong Z, Ananya B, Kaitlyn P, Sparkle C, Matthew H, Jeffrey K, Fatema K, Iris K, Sam L, Alice L, Nowara M, Anthony N, Khoa N, Yvette R, Kishore S, Abdur S, Britney T, Kevin T, Erin Z***

#### Business Items

##### 11. ACTION

Title: Swearing in of New Senator

*This item is to swear in Lianna Vaughan as a 2020-2021 DASB Senator.*

Presenter: Katelyn Pan  
Time: 5 minutes

- Katelyn swore in Lianna Vaughan as a 2020-2021 DASB Senator.

## 12. INFORMATION/DISCUSSION

Title: SAAC Asks Presentation

*This item will be a presentation given by the Student-Athlete Advisory Council to request DASB Senate's support and backing in the return to campus for outdoor conditioning, including challenges and lack of opportunities that follow distance learning in athletics, as well as personal testimonies from the student-athletes.*

Presenter: Brittney Tran, Kobe Fujimoto, Joycie Kaliangara, William Lieu  
Time: 15 minutes

- Brittney, Kobe, Joycie, and William each presented their Student-Athlete Advisory Council presentation.
- Kimberly asked if anything has come out of the meetings they've had so far such as dates or progress.
  - Brittney shared the dates they've proposed are based on the National Sports Association recommendation and they are still waiting to hear about any updates.
  - William added Chancellor Minor has yet to respond with updates.
- **Nathan moved to extend this business item by 10 minutes.**
  - **Seconded by Ananya**
    - **No objections**

### **Motion passes on consensus**

***Senators present: Katelyn P, Michael W, Grace L, Kimberly L, Kirana R, Yuetong Z, Ananya B, Kaitlyn P, Sparkle C, Matthew H, Jeffrey K, Fatema K, Iris K, Sam L, Alice L, Nowara M, Anthony N, Khoa N, Yvette R, Kishore S, Abdur S, Britney T, Kevin T, Erin Z***

- Iris asked if there are any guidelines set in place if the campus did open for athletes.
  - Brittney responded the athletic trainers from both Foothill and De Anza are coming up with a plan.
- Nathan shared his concerns about opening up the campus to student athletes.
  - Kobe clarified athletes that don't adhere to social distancing guidelines will be kicked out of the program most likely.
- Kirana shared her concerns regarding having enough time to prepare resources for opening up campus to athletes.
  - William clarified they have been planning this for a while now and they are working on their final draft which should be finished soon.
  - Brittney clarified the dates they gave are just tentative.

- **Grace moved to extend this business item by 10 minutes**
  - **Seconded by Kimberly**
    - **No objections**

**Motion passes on consensus**

*Senators present: Katelyn P, Michael W, Grace L, Kimberly L, Kirana R, Yuetong Z, Ananya B, Kaitlyn P, Sparkle C, Matthew H, Jeffrey K, Fatema K, Iris K, Sam L, Alice L, Nowara M, Anthony N, Khoa N, Yvette R, Kishore S, Abdur S, Britney T, Kevin T, Erin Z*

- Grace asked what they meant by working with faculty.
  - William clarified they're working with both SAAC coaches and Academic Senate
- Kimberly asked what DASB can do to support SAAC.
  - Britney responded they are not asking for anything tangible, but they are asking to keep the conversation going.
- William shared their Athletic Director has sent out everything including resolutions, protocols, and guidelines to senior staff.
- Casey recommended SAAC get endorsement from various constituency groups on campus to show proof of support.

13. INFORMATION/DISCUSSION

Title: College Budget Reduction Plan

*This item is to discuss the College's budget reduction plan, particularly as it concerns the role of students in shared governance.*

Presenter: Tim Shively

Time: 10 minutes

- Tim presented and explained the budget reduction plan.
- **Grace moved to extend this Business Item by 5 minutes**
  - **Seconded by Britney**
    - **No objections**

**Motion passes on consensus**

*Senators present: Katelyn P, Michael W, Grace L, Kimberly L, Kirana R, Yuetong Z, Ananya B, Kaitlyn P, Sparkle C, Matthew H, Jeffrey K, Fatema K, Iris K, Sam L, Alice L, Nowara M, Anthony N, Khoa N, Yvette R, Kishore S, Abdur S, Britney T, Kevin T, Erin Z*

- Grace asked Tim to clarify more on why classified representatives feel they are getting the shorter end of the stick.
  - Tim gave clarification.

- Grace shared information about Fund 1320 and concerns on IPBT from student representatives. She also shared concerns about other funds.
- **Grace moved to extend this Business Item by 5 minutes**
  - **Seconded by Jeffrey**
    - **No objections**

**Motion passes on consensus**

***Senators present: Katelyn P, Michael W, Grace L, Kimberly L, Kirana R, Yuetong Z, Ananya B, Kaitlyn P, Sparkle C, Matthew H, Jeffrey K, Fatema K, Iris K, Sam L, Alice L, Nowara M, Anthony N, Khoa N, Yvette R, Kishore S, Abdur S, Britney T, Kevin T, Erin Z***

- Grace shared more concerns regarding budget cuts and funds.
- Tim shared a flow chart regarding where funds are housed. He also gave clarification regarding student enrollment statistics.
- Katelyn asked if there is a resolution that has been presented that would not cut faculty and if there is where it would be coming from.
  - Tim responded it depends on the size of the budget that will be given out in January and July of next year.

**14. INFORMATION/DISCUSSION/ACTION**

Title: Silvia Chalista Memorial Scholarship

*This item is to discuss and approve the Silvia Chalista Memorial Scholarship.*

Presenter: Grace Lim

Time: 10 minutes

- Grace presented the Silvia Chalista Memorial Scholarship purpose, requirements, and amount approved by Finance Committee.
  - Grace clarified the requirement stating the student must be a DASB member means the student must have paid the DASB membership fee.
- **Anthony moved to add \$800 to the amount line of the Silvia Chalista Memorial Scholarship**
  - **Seconded by Yuetong**
    - **No objections**

**Motion passes on consensus**

***Senators present: Katelyn P, Michael W, Grace L, Kimberly L, Kirana R, Yuetong Z, Ananya B, Kaitlyn P, Sparkle C, Matthew H, Jeffrey K, Fatema K, Iris K, Sam L, Alice L, Nowara M, Anthony N, Khoa N, Yvette R, Kishore S, Abdur S, Britney T, Kevin T, Erin Z***

- **Britney moved to approve the Silvia Chalista Memorial Scholarship as amended**
  - **Seconded by Kaitlyn**
    - **No objections**



**Motion passes on consensus**

***Senators present: Katelyn P, Michael W, Grace L, Kimberly L, Kirana R, Yuetong Z, Ananya B, Kaitlyn P, Sparkle C, Matthew H, Jeffrey K, Fatema K, Iris K, Sam L, Alice L, Nowara M, Anthony N, Khoa N, Yvette R, Kishore S, Abdur S, Britney T, Kevin T, Erin Z***

15. INFORMATION/DISCUSSION/ACTION

Title: 2021-2022 DASB Budget Guiding Principles

*This item is to discuss and approve the 2021-2022 DASB Budget Guiding Principles.*

Presenter: Grace Lim, Finance Committee

Time: 15 minutes

- Grace presented changes to the 2021-2022 DASB Budget Goals including the name change to 2021-2022 DASB Budget Guiding Principles.
- Kimberly asked if the 2021-2022 DASB Budget Guiding Principles document is sent to anyone who asks for funds.
  - Grace responded yes and the document can be found on the Budget website.
- Anthony shared Finance Committee is considering adding the word “efficiently” to the Guiding Principles and presented both sides to the argument.
  - Discussion occurred. It was clarified adding the word was not passed on Finance and was brought to the Senate for discussion.
- Jeffrey shared his concern with using the word “efficiently”
  - Britney agreed and the word should not be in a single line.
- **Kimberly moved to approve the 2021-2022 DASB Budget Guiding Principles**
  - **Seconded by Jeffrey**
    - **No objections**

**Motion passes on consensus**

***Senators present: Katelyn P, Michael W, Grace L, Kimberly L, Kirana R, Yuetong Z, Ananya B, Kaitlyn P, Sparkle C, Matthew H, Jeffrey K, Fatema K, Iris K, Sam L, Alice L, Nowara M, Anthony N, Khoa N, Yvette R, Abdur S, Britney T, Kevin T, Erin Z***

16. INFORMATION

Title: DASB Student Canvas Shell

*This item is to present the Marketing Committee’s current progress on the Student Canvas Shell design and content.*

Presenter: Kirana Rafli, Britney Tran, Fatema Kazi

Time: 15 minutes

- Kirana, Britney, and Fatema presented the drafted Canvas shell.
- Casey asked who will be moderating the discussion boards in the Canvas shell.

- Kirana shared Senators will be monitoring during their office hours.
- Sunnie suggested getting rid of the discussion board and using already existing discussions on other platforms instead.
  - Kirana shared using other platforms is not a responsibility for Senators whereas using the Canvas Shell is and not all platforms are accessible to all Senators.
    - Sunnie responded using other platforms should be made a responsibility and explained why.
- Yuetong asked why a video of President Holmes is on the front page instead of the DASB President. She also asked why senior staff information is included.
  - Kirana shared the point of the video was to show credibility, but she is welcome to change it.
- Katelyn asked if they can include Senator office hours and organize them by day.
  - Kirana agreed.
- Kimberly shared she agrees with Yuetong about not using the video of President Holmes. She also shared she believes the discussion boards are a good idea because using other platforms is adding unnecessary work to Senator roles.
- Kaitlyn asked if the Canvas shell would immediately be a part of student Canvas accounts.
- **Sam moved to extend this Business Item by 5 minutes**
  - **Seconded by Kimberly**
    - **No objections**

**Motion passes on consensus**

***Senators present: Katelyn P, Michael W, Grace L, Kimberly L, Kirana R, Yuetong Z, Ananya B, Kaitlyn P, Sparkle C, Matthew H, Jeffrey K, Fatema K, Iris K, Sam L, Alice L, Nowara M, Anthony N, Khoa N, Yvette R, Abdur S, Britney T, Kevin T, Erin Z***

- Kirana shared she is not sure whether or not it will be automatic enrollment.
- Sam shared his opinion about using the discussion board and agreed it would be easier for Senators to answer student questions.
- Dennis shared he doesn't know if Canvas shells will continue and reminded Senators not to ignore the DASB website. He mentioned a lot of the information in the Canvas shell can be found on the DASB website, and he shared the Canvas shell should be geared more towards interaction.

**17. DISCUSSION/ACTION**

Title: DASB Student Rights and Services Committee Code

*This item is to present changes made to the DASB Student Rights and Services Code and to confirm these changes officially through the Senate.*

Presenter: Kimberly Lam

Time: 10 minutes

- **Katelyn moved to change Article 2, Section 2, Part B, Number 4 from “one in the campus center” to “one per floor”**
  - **Seconded by Kimberly**
    - **No objections**

**Motion passes on consensus**

*Senators present: Katelyn P, Michael W, Grace L, Kimberly L, Kirana R, Yuetong Z, Ananya B, Kaitlyn P, Sparkle C, Matthew H, Jeffrey K, Fatema K, Iris K, Sam L, Alice L, Nowara M, Anthony N, Khoa N, Yvette R, Abdur S, Britney T, Kevin T, Erin Z*

- **Yuetong moved to change Article 1, Section 4, Part B, Number 1 from “mid-Term” to “midterm”**
  - **Seconded by Kimberly**
    - **No objections**

**Motion passes on consensus**

*Senators present: Katelyn P, Michael W, Grace L, Kimberly L, Kirana R, Yuetong Z, Ananya B, Kaitlyn P, Sparkle C, Matthew H, Jeffrey K, Fatema K, Iris K, Sam L, Alice L, Nowara M, Anthony N, Khoa N, Yvette R, Abdur S, Britney T, Kevin T, Erin Z*

- **Nathan moved to approve the Student Rights and Services Code as amended**
  - **Seconded by Ananya**
    - **No objections**

**Motion passes on consensus**

*Senators present: Katelyn P, Michael W, Grace L, Kimberly L, Kirana R, Yuetong Z, Ananya B, Kaitlyn P, Sparkle C, Matthew H, Jeffrey K, Fatema K, Iris K, Sam L, Alice L, Nowara M, Anthony N, Khoa N, Yvette R, Abdur S, Britney T, Kevin T, Erin Z*

## 18. DISCUSSION

Title: Midterm Senate Election Procedure

*This item is to discuss how to conduct rolling midterm senate elections, logistics of the interviewing process, and possible establishment of criteria or guiding points.*

Presenter: Katelyn Pan

Time: 25 minutes

- Katelyn proposed to table this Business Item to next week
  - Nathan asked if they could proceed with the discussion then table after a certain amount of time.
- Grace shared she would not like to table the item and explained why.

- Kimberly agreed.
- Ananya shared the midterm election procedure and diversity go hand in hand.
- Katelyn asked if they should table to next week, discuss today, or merge this item with next week’s business item.
  - Nathan shared he doesn’t think merging is a good idea.
  - Hyon Chu and Dennis suggested postponing this business item to next week.
- **Sam moved to table this Business Item to next week**
  - **Seconded by Matthew**
    - **Kimberly objected**

**Roll call vote to table this Business Item to next week**

	Yes	No	Absent
Katelyn P	X		
Michael W		X	
Grace L		X	
Kimberly L		X	
Kirana R		X	
Yuetong Z		X	
Ananya B		X	
Kaitlyn P		X	
Sparkle C	X		
Matthew H	X		
Jeffrey K	X		
Fatema K	X		
Iris K		X	
Sam L	X		
Alice L		X	
Nowara M		X	
Anthony N		X	
Khoa N		X	
Yvette R		X	
Arushi S			X
Kishore S			X
Abdur S		X	
Britney T	X		
Kevin T		X	
Erin Z	X		
Lianna V		X	

**Not passed: 8 Yes – 16 No**

**Voted yes: Katelyn P, Sparkle C, Matthew H, Jeffrey K, Fatema K, Sam L, Britney T, Erin Z**

**Voted no: Michael W, Grace L, Kimberly L, Kirana R, Yuetong Z, Ananya B, Kaitlyn P, Iris K, Alice L, Nowara M, Anthony N, Khoa N, Yvette R, Abdur S, Kevin T, Lianna V**

- Katelyn asked to discuss about the logistics of the interviewing process.
  - Nathan shared the procedure is fine and what they should talk about is criteria for interviewing.
  - Dennis agreed the procedure is fine but reminded everyone there is no time limit set for the discussion portion.
  - Kimberly agreed they should focus on discussing criteria.
  
- Katelyn shared she would like to discuss logistics first and then discuss guiding points and criteria.
  
- Kirana suggested extending the questions portion to 10 minutes and explained why.
  
- Iris suggested voting anonymously and explained why.
  
- Mael suggested adding another question portion after the discussion and explained why.
  
- Casey asked what they are specifically looking for in candidates and brought up the Senate was called out for not being diverse. She also asked if they have been advertising midterm elections to advocacy groups on campus.
  - Katelyn responded they need to discuss what they are looking for.
  - Kimberly shared the Senate should be doing more outreach.
  
- **Grace moved to extend this Business Item by 15 minutes**
  - **Seconded by Nathan**
    - **Jeffrey objected**

**Roll call vote to extend this Business Item by 15 minutes**

	Yes	No	Absent
Katelyn P		X	
Michael W		X	
Grace L	X		
Kimberly L	X		
Kirana R	X		
Yuetong Z	X		
Ananya B	X		
Kaitlyn P	X		
Sparkle C		X	
Matthew H		X	
Jeffrey K		X	
Fatema K		X	
Iris K	X		

Sam L	X		
Alice L	X		
Nowara M	X		
Anthony N	X		
Khoa N	X		
Yvette R	X		
Arushi S			X
Kishore S			X
Abdur S		X	
Britney T		X	
Kevin T	X		
Erin Z	X		
Lianna V	X		

**Passed: 16 Yes – 8 No**

**Voted yes: Grace L, Kimberly L, Kirana R, Yuetong Z, Ananya B, Kaitlyn P, Iris K, Sam L, Alice L, Nowara M, Anthony N, Khoa N, Yvette R, Kevin T, Erin Z, Lianna V**

**Voted no: Katelyn P, Michael W, Sparkle C, Matthew H, Jeffrey K, Fatema K, Abdur S, Britney T**

- Katelyn shared 15 minutes is not enough time to establish guidelines and criteria, and there should be at least 45 minutes of allotted time.
- Kimberly shared it is important to open up the discussion now because they are interviewing a Prospective Senator today.
  - Nathan asked to set non-final criteria for the later interview
- Sam asked if it's fair the Prospective Senator will be listening to their discussion about criteria.
  - Katelyn responded this is a public meeting and anyone is allowed to listen.
- Casey suggested assigning small groups of Senators to work on a set of criteria.
  - Nathan agreed that is the best way to resolve this issue.
- Yvette suggested temporarily stop midterm elections until the Senate figures out the criteria.
- Grace asked if Mael can be interviewed next week.
  - Dennis was not sure if that is allowed.
  - Kimberly asked if it can be Mael's choice.
  - Michael asked if his interview can be moved up in the agenda.
- Mael agreed to be interviewed next week.
  - Discussion occurred regarding when in the agenda for next meeting's can Mael be interviewed.

- Nathan moved to extend this Business Item by 10 minutes
  - Seconded by Yuetong
    - Katelyn objected

**Roll call vote to extend this Business Item by 10 minutes**

	Yes	No	Absent
Katelyn P		X	
Michael W		X	
Grace L	X		
Kimberly L	X		
Kirana R	X		
Yuetong Z	X		
Ananya B	X		
Kaitlyn P	X		
Sparkle C		X	
Matthew H		X	
Jeffrey K	X		
Fatema K		X	
Iris K	X		
Sam L		X	
Alice L	X		
Nowara M	X		
Anthony N	X		
Khoa N	X		
Yvette R	X		
Arushi S			X
Kishore S			X
Abdur S	X		
Britney T		X	
Kevin T	X		
Erin Z	X		
Lianna V	X		

**Motion passed: 17 Yes – 7 No**

**Voted yes: Grace L, Kimberly L, Kirana R, Yuetong Z, Ananya B, Kaitlyn P, Jeffrey K, Iris K, Alice L, Nowara M, Anthony M, Khoa N, Yvette R, Abdur S, Kevin T, Erin Z, Lianna V**

**Voted no: Katelyn P, Michael W, Sparkle C, Matthew H, Fatema K, Sam L, Britney T**

- Nathan asked if they are going to move forward with 3 person groups.
  - Katelyn responded she likes the idea of creating a task force.

- Lianna asked if they are asking to change eligibility requirements for becoming a Senator.
  - Michael clarified criteria means general qualifications that the Senate is looking for.
- Ananya agreed they should get a task force going and explained how they should proceed.
- Grace suggested coming up with guiding principles for next week's discussion.
- Nowara agreed with Yvette's idea to stop midterm elections temporarily.
  - Abdur agreed with Nowara and Yvette to stop midterm elections. He also agreed with Casey's idea to create a task force.
- Jeffrey reminded Senators holding seats open is a form of affirmative action. He also asked if they have to vote during Mael's interview.
  - Dennis responded Senators have to vote.
  - Hyon Chu recommended not to abstain.

#### Introduction and Approval of Prospective Senators

The following Prospective Senators attended their first Senate meeting:

- Sunnie Chen

The following Prospective Senators attended their third or more Senate meeting:

- Mael Lorach

#### Public Comments

*Please note: This segment of the meeting is reserved for persons desiring to address the DASB Senate on any matter of concern that is not stated on the agenda. A time limit of two (2) minutes per speaker and five (5) minutes per topic shall be observed. The law does not permit any action to be taken, nor extended discussion of any items not on the agenda. The DASB Senate may briefly respond to statements made or questions posed. (California Government Code §54954.3).*

- Casey encouraged everyone to use the De Anza Discord and Subreddit and reminded Senators to follow Parliamentary Procedure.
- Nowara announced Sigma Khi is holding an Election rally in honor of Gregory Johnson. She encouraged everyone to attend.
- Kimberly reminded everyone DASB is doing classroom presentations and encouraged Senators to sign up.
- Hyon Chu asked Senators to consider signing up for classroom presentations if they have not fulfilled their field hours.



### Senate Announcements

*Please note: Senators are limited to two minutes. The Senate cannot take action or respond to items during Senate Announcements.*

No Senate announcements.

### Student Trustee Announcements

*Please note: The Student Trustee is limited to two minutes. The Senate cannot take action or respond to items during Student Trustee Announcements.*

No Student Trustee Announcements.

### Adjournment

Katelyn adjourned the meeting at 7:40 pm.

### Upcoming Events